Louisiana Seafood Promotion and Marketing Board Minutes
Nov. 19, 2008
Shell Oil Training Facility, Robert, Louisiana

I. Roll Call

Members Present: Gary Bauer, Craig Borges, Kim Chauvin, , Miriam Juban, Stephen Minvielle, Harlon Pearce, Darrel Rivere, Tommy Williams, Kevin Voisin,

Members Absent: Don Schwab, John Folse, Pete Gerica and Alan Gibson 
It was established that we had a quorum

II. Approval of Minutes

Chauvin made a motion to approve minutes seconded by Truelove. Voisin abstained. 
III. Presentations/Petitions

None were discussed
IV. Executive Director’s Report

Smith suggested doing bylaws the next meeting and the board agreed.

Smith said that he is waiting for report from Epcot.  Smith went to the NRA conference in D.C. and gave report on the Public Affairs Conference.
Smith also talked about the Distinguished Restaurants of North America (DRNA) event in New Orleans that John Folse headed up.  

Ashley Roth gave a media report on press generated for D.C. visit, LSU/Florida game, breast cancer research findings. Smith talked about the Susan G. Komen foundation and how they might help.  Grant application for $50,000 was turned into the Louisiana Office of Tourism for the Louisiana Seafood Cook-Off. Last year they came back with $25,000. Smith said that the staff recently made a trip down to the affected areas and met with processors.  

Liz Ferguson put in her notice last Friday and Smith thanked her on behalf of the board.  Smith needs the approval of the board to hire someone to replace her. The Great American Seafood Cook-Off will remain at LRA for the 2009 year at least. Smith said that LRA is really stepping up their plans to help us make this event a success.  Smith is going to the NRA meeting in Biloxi tomorrow to talk to them about the cook-off.  LPB will air the broadcast of GASCO on Dec. 3.  On Dec. 5 LSU’s Julie Falgout is having a seminar at LSU about value added products and what we can do to help the industry.  Dec 8. And 9 will be the oyster education day.  Board members should talk to Smith if they are interested.  Jan. 26, will be the walk the hill date for the board in Washington, D. C.

Borges asked who wanted to pay more for GASCO, either NOWFE or LRA and Pearce said that LRA really wants us to stay and are promising to work more with us if we agree to stay.  We really don’t have the time to move this year, but we can look at that in the future. In the past we have only been given the space and the venue for free.  So that is all we get for free, but in trade we think that we get more value. Ewell said that LRA has even dedicated a staff person specifically to help us for the event. Chauvin asked where LASCO takes place and it is NOWFE. She suggested leaving everything as is so that way we don’t ruin the relationship that we have with LRA.   Juban asked where NOWFE would take place and Smith answered that it takes place at the superdome. Smith said that having it at NOWFE is great because it draws a lot of press. Chauvin asked when she could ask question about minutes, Pearce suggested it come up in other business. Voisin made a motion to approve the report, Borges seconded it.  Voisin made a motion to accept Liz Ferguson’s resignation and Chauvin seconded it. Borges made a motion to hire someone new and Voisin seconded that. 
IV. Secretary/Treasurers Report

Smith said that usually Voisin would give this report but Baton Rouge has not sent our budget yet to help balance our budget. Voisin made a motion to table this until next meeting, Borges seconded it.
V. Other Business

a. NFI and WASI-Pearce said that Chauvin will push NFI and WASI to the next board meeting. Voisin expressed concern on why we keep pushing everything to the next meeting.  Pearce said that he and Chauvin are moving the NFI issue so that they can be fresh.  Chauvin said that Amanda Hardesty brought to her attention that the taskforce decided that the WASI certification process was the standards that they want to go with, but they as a board never voted to okay that. She said that she has an issue with the WASI enforcement. Harlon said that they need to come back to the board with a requested education program. Harlon and Kim are going to get together to work on it.  A motion was made by Minvielle to push it to next meeting and Williams seconded it.
b. Bylaws- Bylaws need to be changed, so they need to be moved.  Minvielle said that the bylaws should be handed out, they can make changes and bring back their changes to the next meeting. Bylaws were handed out.  Liz Ferguson said that the changes made thus far were simple edits, typos and legislation and they were highlighted.  It was established that no major changes have been made since 1984. 
c. Calendar of Events-discussed during director’s report
d. Grant writer- Chauvin wants to know what we are going to do with the $49,000 that the shrimp folks gave to hire a grant writer. She wants to know what we are going to be able to do with that money If $49,000 isn’t going to be able to hire a grant writer. Pearce called on Lucina Lampilla from LSU to see if she might be able to help us find partners for grant writers or contract grant writer. Smith suggested maybe contracting with LSU for a grant writer. Voisin made a motion to use the $49,000 to secure contracts for grant writing, Chauvin seconded the motion.
e. Southern Shrimp Alliance- Chauvin asked about the $350,000 with South Central Planning from Southern Shrimp Alliance.  Pearce said that we got $350,000 and it is in SCP. Part of it has already been used for a focus group.  Part of the situation with WLF is that they think that money should have gone into the state treasury, but we were asked to put it in SCP.   Pearce asked John Williams to talk to Sec. Barham to see what can be done. The money will go into our budget at WLF once it is received. The total remaining is $320,000. That money is specifically for shrimp marketing.  Chauvin wants to know how much of the inspection fee is going back to shrimp marketing.  Voisin expressed concern about communication and that with the short staff we really need organization. He said that he was very shocked and concerned to hear about the audit and knowing about other activities. He asked that we lean on him and other board members to help with organization.  Harlon said that he realizes the concern and that we hope to move quickly forward on replacing staff and that any board member is welcome to sit in on interviews for the new position. 
f. Status on recovery funds- Truelove asked about recovery money and Chauvin said that there is a backlog with South Central Planning and that they are back working and trying to push through checks.  Borges asked what is taking so long to get the money out and Chauvin explained how the Rita/Katrina fisheries assistance is done. From Congress the money goes to NOAA and then NOAA decides how it will be spent. Pearce further explained and said that anyone with a trip ticket and license was eligible for funding under the current laws, so they want to change those rules before the other $40 million comes down.  Smith said that he is going to Baton Rouge on Dec. 18 for a BA 7 meeting. Pearce is going to craft a letter to Pausina from LSPMB telling them that LSPMB wants to make sure that the recent $40 million allocation goes to people who actually using fishing as their livelihood. A decision was made to have Kim set up a meeting between herself and WLF about certified fishermen. After that, the board will draft a letter to WLF. 
Next Meeting Date

Dec. 17 will be the next board meeting date.

Rivere made a motion to adjourn the meeting, it was seconded by Voisin.
Adjournment
